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ENCLOSURE B-6 
September 25, 2023 

OLDHAM COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CONCERN 
Consider Approval of Engineer Selection for the Athletic Stadium and Field Improvements at Various 
Schools, Bid Package “D” – Stadium Lighting Replacement at OCHS and NOHS Project. 

DISCUSSION 
On June 26, 2023 the Board approved the Revised BG-1 adding Bid Package “D” – Stadium Lighting 
Replacement at OCHS and NOHS to the Athletic Stadium and Field Improvements at Various Schools 
Project. 

The project requires the assignment of an architect. Licensed architects and/or engineers are assigned to 
all projects that construct new buildings, modify, renovate, or construct additions to existing buildings. 
The architect/engineer is responsible for the proper preparation of all plans, specifications, estimates and 
periodic inspections during the execution of the construction contract. Architectural firms submitted 
Letters of Interest and qualification forms. After thorough review CMTA, Inc. is recommended by Brent 
Bohannon, Director Facilities Management, for selection to complete the project. 

RECOMMENDATION 
Approve the assignment of CMTA, Inc. for the Athletic Stadium and Field Improvements at Various 
Schools, Bid Package “D” – Stadium Lighting Replacement at OCHS and NOHS Project for submission 
to the Kentucky Department of Education, District Facilities Branch, Division of District Support and 
hereby authorize the Director of Facilities Management to execute the necessary documentation. 
 
 
 
On a motion by _______________, seconded by _______________, the Board approved the assignment 
of CMTA, Inc. for the Athletic Stadium and Field Improvements at Various Schools, Bid Package “D” – 
Stadium Lighting Replacement at OCHS and NOHS Project for submission to the Kentucky Department 
of Education, District Facilities Branch, Division of District Support and hereby authorize the Director of 
Facilities Management to execute the necessary documentation. 
 
 
 
              
Suzanne Hundley, Board Chair     Jason Radford, Superintendent/Secretary 
  




